Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Nursing has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Deena Perl, APRN, on February 23, 2024. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 50, No. 39, of the February 26, 2024, Florida Administrative Register. The petition sought the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Section 464.003(2), F.S., as it applies to the Petitioner. The Petitioner sought a Declaratory Statement from the Board as to whether the Board would grant Petitioner, as an autonomous advanced practice registered nurse, to hire registered nurses (RNs) for employment at Petitioner’s salon suites to perform aesthetic injections, including neuromodulators (Botox, Jeuveau, Xeomin, Dysport, Daxxify) and dermal fillers/collagen stimulators. At the duly-noticed public meeting held on April 4, 2024, in Saint Petersburg, Florida, the Board discussed the Petition for Declaratory Statement. The Board found that the performance of aesthetic injections cannot be delegated by an advanced practice registered nurse to a registered nurse. The Board found that delegation of cosmetic injections in the circumstances described in the petition would be outside the scope of practice of an autonomous practice registered nurse, therefore the Board voted to answer the petition as “no”. The situation described in the petition falls outside the scope of an advanced practice registered nurse. A Motion to Intervene was filed on March 18, 2024, by the Florida Medical Association, Inc., Florida Academy of Dermatology, Inc., The Florida Society of Plastic Surgeons, Inc., and the Florida Osteopathic Medical Association, Inc. The Board reviewed the Motion to Intervene and granted the Motion. The Board’s Final Order was filed on May 10, 2024.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Joe R. Baker, Jr., Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov, or by telephone at (850)245-4125.
